DIOCESE OF GLASGOW and GALLOWAY

SCOTTISH EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Scottish Charity no SC013925

Outline of the BISHOP’S STAFF GROUP meeting held on 25th August 2011

Present:
The Bishop, the Dean, the Provost, Synod Clerk, Diocesan Treasurer, Diocesan Secretary

Vacancies: 
Prestwick: David McCarthy interim priest, profiles awaited; Wigtownshire: proceeding to the appointment of one full-time rector for all 3 charges. Annandale: preparing profile and job description for half-time appointment; Lenzie: advertising;  Paisley: Dean to meet the Vestry on Mon 29th August to work on their profile 

Personnel
The Bishop is Acting Bishop of Edinburgh during the vacancy

Revd Cedric Blakey to represent the Diocese on the More than Gold steering committee, for the Commonwealth Games.

The remit for the Ministry Development Officer was approved, Revd Dr Anne Tomlinson having agreed to continue in the post for another 3 years.

Ministry & Mission:


Following the successful Pentecost launches the clergy are agreeing to take the Diocesan Growth Strategy on. 

Mission Action Planning Form for individual charges still being finalised. 27 Facilitators were trained in May. Rectors and Vestries beginning to discuss how they will start the process, and the facilitator will be assigned as the process begins over the next year.  Conveners of action networks will have specific remits and it will be an important task. Some networks will have to be rationalised and personnel will no doubt change.  Discussion is required too, about the remit of Regional Council Conveners, Secretaries, and how they link with the Diocesan Council in terms of the Growth Strategy, and may have to be trained regarding the Growth Strategy. Thursday 13th October has been earmarked for a Training Day for Regional Conveners.

Cathedral: The course for enquirers "The God Factor" is going to run again this autumn.  Cathedral also expect to be running a new course aimed at helping people discern their Gifts and Skills.

Property


Renewable & Sustainable Energy, Following May Seminar charges asked to register a “note of intent” to the Property Committee if they are actively seeking improvements to their energy usage with regard to photo voltaic panels; seeking to take advantage of current Generation and Feed-in Tariffs before April 2012.

St Matthew’s Old Rectory: Work completed for disabled toilet, refit kitchen improvement, and internal dividing wall. Some extra spend required on old electrics but in line with £15K budget.

St. Bartholomew’s, Gourock – restoration is progressing well and aim to complete mid July. New stained glass to install in September. Trustees have given consent for Pews to be sold. 

St. Brides’s, Hyndland – Planning consent rejected for Telecommunications mast as flagpole. 
St. Mary’s Cathedral – North aisle interior work still not complete and roofing repairs still not complete. 
Girvan No auction interest at £40K. Offer at 25K. 
Dunderdale Grants – All Saints’ Jordanhill – request for £5000 to aid Digital Organ Console purchase as replacement for inoperable current organ agreed; Holy Trinity, Motherwell. Agreed: £1900 Dunderdale + £600 Diocesan Grant for further roof repairs of £3,800 following insurance work of £1800 after storms; 
Canon 35 - Christ Church, Lanark Experimental re-ordering period completed for font area. Application submitted for request of four pews to be removed; All Saint’s, Jordanhill – replace existing pipe organ console with Digital Organ console. Amplifiers to be placed behind existing pipes;  St. Andrew’s, Uddingston – Request to dispose of three pews to create better area around the font;  St. Michael’s & All Angels’s, Helensburgh Request to re-site Triptych from former position on North Wall to below Rose Window at West Wall. 

Finance  Agreed to donate £1,500 towards Churches Commonwealth Games Officer for 4 years starting this year.

The decision to reject the offer of early settlement by Walker-Sandford, in connection with money owed to the St Georges Building (location of Diocesan Centre), was confirmed.  The Arbitrator should decide by the end of October.

The appointment of a new Factor is progressing, Spiers-Gumley having agreed to continue until the end of October.

Signatories on the diocesan bank accounts with the Royal Bank of Scotland to be: The Bishop, the Dean, the Diocesan Registrar, the Diocesan Treasurer, the Office Manager, the Clerical Assistant, and the Diocesan Secretary.

The diocesan financial situation is projected to end the year on Budget

The rainwater penetration of the conference room ceiling had been repaired, and the ceiling would be restored.

Grants for Ministry applications would in future involve a more rigorous scrutiny of charge accounts

Administration:  Synod Planning arrangements: Revd Cedric Blakey, Revd Lorna Mortis, and Mrs Liz O’Ryan to join the Provost on the Process Group.  Diocesan Council to be invited to nominate a lay member (Note:  Mr Kennedy Fraser was nominated)
Office telephone system still being improved
Gib FitzGibbon

Diocesan Secretary

